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ant to know what's going
on? 1 i
| Calendar of Events
Then, Just......... 0 Sunday, May 14
Mothers Day!!
READ ON 0 Tuesday, May 16
Landscape Meeting
at Sinnott's 7:30pm
We have some talented hard g
working people that are making ¢ Thursday, May 18
. .. . Newsletter Meeting
our subdivision beautiful, and at Moore’s 7:30 pm
usable for all. Already there has
been significant activity in spite of 0 ﬁ%‘:j{"é:;ﬁ"?sza?e
the weather. Did anyone notice 9
the parade of utility poles going ¢ Sunday, May 21
down the street behind Craig River Clean Up,
. meet at Moores
Carlson’s tractor? There are now 2:00 pm
no above ground utilities in River o Thursday. May 25
Oaks, and the poles will be used Board Sl’geﬁfg ”
to support our river bank. Thanks Lanute’s 7:30 pm

for the transport, Craig.

This is what's happin’in.

Monday May, 29
Memorial Day
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Minutes
Board of Directors Meeting

Date: April 27, 1995

Present: Mark Moore, Joe Lanute, Paul Koenig,
Chuck Hulse, Becky Christiansen

Absent: Tom Sinnott, Bryan Lynch
Guests: Kelly Kreminski, Amy Salyer, Mary Ann Hulse
Mark called the meeting to order at 7:45 P.M.

Motion: Chuck made a motion to accept the minutes
as written. Joe seconded the motion. The motion
passed.

Treasurer's Report: Joe reported that currently there
is a balance of $12,350.04 in the ROIA checking
account. 5 households still owe money for the last
quarter of the previous fiscal year ending February 28,
1995. The accountant has the files for the biannual
financial review, which will be completed soon.

Checks written since the last report include:

Newsletter $17.50
Newsletter 6.20
Annual Meeting 30.00
Treasurer 47.69

There was a question about how a homeowner finds
out about the budget and about how and how much is
being spent. Mark explained that all of that
information is included in the Newsletter, and is
available from any Board member.

Entertainment: Kelly reported on the meeting held by
this committee, which includes Kelly, Bryan and Paul .
She explained that with this year's schedule and the
transition in this committee, they were unable to plan
the Easter Egg hunt in time for Easter. '

The Committee would like to circulate to the
homeowners a questionnaire regarding possible
Entertainment Committee activities. This would
include questions about how homeowners think that
such activities should be paid for. Suggestions include
contributions from those attending, ticket sales for
individual events, and dues increases to cover an
increased entertainment budget. Another possibility
suggested by the guests was a lemonade stand during
the garage sale, with profits going to the Entertainment
Committee budget. The Board recommended that the
survey include estimated costs for possible activities,
as well as requests for homeowner help. They also
suggested that this be distributed by itself and not
attached to the Newsletter, as it might go unnoticed if
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attached to the Newsletter. $200.00 is in the current .,
budget for the Entertainment Committee and the
Board stated that there is no other source for more
money this year in the Budget. The reserves are
earmarked for emergencies and capital improvements.
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City Liaison: Chuck will be taking his place on the
City of Warrenville's Plan Commission -next week. The
Board congratulated him on this appointment. Chuck
reported that work on Rt. 59, which will invoive adding
a fifth lane for left tumns to the stretch of the road
between Batavia and Mack, is slated to be done this
summer. Chuck will be getting a copy of the revised
plans for this work. There will be a strong effort to
make sure that work will be done during the 7 AM to
3:30 PM standard during the estimated three months
of construction.

Chuck also reported that the contractor for the
sidewalk work has been given a punch list of cracked
and spauld concrete pieces to repair, before any other
payments will be made. The City will arrange a walk-
through of the subdivision to examine the restrictor
situation.

The new blacktop put in the driveway aprons can be
sealed to prevent the crumbling that was noted by
several homeowners. Chuck noted that the initial
sealing process would probably take more sealant.

Landscaping: Tom sent a written report covering the
landscaping issues. Currently there is one bidder for
Common Area maintenance, namely Sunrise. With 21
full mowings, 3 partial mowings, and one weed and
feed, the estimated bill would be $5,610.00. The
Committee hopes that other bids will be amiving soon,
but needs to move quickly to sign up for this service.

Motion: Paul made a motion to allow the
Landscaping Committee to decide on which
landscaping service to contract with for the Common
Area maintenance. Chuck seconded the motion. The
motion passed.

Questions were raised about what the plans were for
future plantings of trees in the Common Area, as well
as expenditures for Common Area plantings. There
were concems that too much area would be taken up
with the planting and not enough would be left in which
children could play. There was concern that the trees
would block clear views of the area for parents who
like to keep an eye on their children from their house.
First, it was explained that, other than those purchased
in the spring of 1988, no trees have been purchased
for the Common Area. The current crop of trees were
donations or were paid for by the City of Warrenville
as part of the Anden settlement. It was explained that
no trees would be planted in the bowis of the detention
ponds, so there would always be open spaces. The
area on the hill behind Lot 32 is an area that is planned
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for an eventual shady grove, when the trees there now
mature. ’

The river bank project has begun. Approved buming
was completed last Sunday in the area below the
outfall to rid that area of some of the weeds and
undesirable brush. Several homeowners have offered
fill to aid with the contouring along the outfall area.

The committee is planning to take down the old
telephone poles next weekend. These will eventually
be taken down to the river for use in the restoration
project. The Board authorized Joe to begin a new
project category for the river bank work, with funding to
come from the reserve funds as this is a capital
improvement. Tom presented an estimate of $700. for
materials for the new stairs at the retaining wall. This
and all other expenses for this project will be charged
to this project category.

Frank Vainisi is researching a painter to rehabilitate
the entrance sign. May Ann Hulse offered to paint it
herself.

The Committee will do pruning of the trees and shrubs
in the lower cul-de-sac.

Newsletter: Mark expects to get the next edition of
the Newsletter out next week. He asked for Calendar
of Events items. A question of selling ads for the
Newsletter was brought up, suggesting this would bring
in more money. It was explained that this has been
considered before, but no one was interested in getting
involved with the increased time and effort that this
would require.

Anden Issues: The drainage ditch work should be
done soon. In addition to the two areas already
considered for the digging, namely the easement
between Lots 31 and 32, and the burying of the
drainage pipe in the upper Common Area, it was
suggested that the area behind Lot 8 and the
Common Area also be considered for a buried pipe to
alleviate the drainage difficulties there.

Old Business:

River Clean-Up: Heather Moore is organizing
a group of River Oaks kids to help clean up the river
bank in May. There may also be another clean-up to
coincide with the June 3rd River Sweep project.

New Business:

Cars Improperly Stored in River Oaks: The
Board has received several complaints regarding two
cars improperly parked in the subdivision. One is
parked in the front yard of a lot, while another is
parked in someone's back yard. The City says that
both must be moved. it was agreed that before the
City is brought in to deal with this, the Board would

write to the two homeowners involved and ask them to
remove the cars from their present locations.

Garage Sale: The annual River Oaks Garage
Sale is scheduled for Saturday, May 20th,

Oil Slick in Common Area: After the past
several rains, waste oil has been coming up from the
sewer and settling on certain areas of grass in the
Common Area. There has been some loss of grass.
The City is aware of this problem and has tried to track
down the source of this oil. The City Public Works
Department has examined sewer inlets upstream of
River Oaks, as well as placing hay bales at grate
openings to see if they could trap and track the oil. It
appears to be coming from someplace further up-
sewer than the apartments. It may have only been
one person thoughtlessly discarding changed oil down
a sewer drain.

Motion: Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Chuck seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned
at 9:35 PM.

Respectfutly submitted, Becky (Chniotianden,
Secnetary
The next Board meeting is scheduled for 7:30 P.M. on

Thursday, May 25th at the Koenig s’, 2S. 530 River
Oaks Dr.




Guess what? The original schedule for the
river clean up was May 14. Does anyone
know what day that is? Mothers Day!
Therefore, the river clean-up will be
rescheduled for the following weekend,
Sunday May 21, 2:00, at the Moores'.
Heather will be making permission slips for
your parents to sign their Okey-Dokey for you
to work on this noble project.

Contact Heather Moore at 393-6473 if you
have any questions or Ideas.

You should see the plans (and initial
progress) for cleaning up the river front. The
landscaping committee, in an effort to
maintain the river bank from further flood
water damage, will be preventing further
erosion with tree plantings from the nursery,
terracing with old utility poles, and access
with the old common area stair case that must
be replaced. All in all, a project that will
beautify our river front, as well as preserve
the river bank.

In the financial News:
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Just a reminder from

the treasurer, there
are a few households
that are behind in their
dues! If you have any
questions regarding
dues please don't
hesitate to contact Joe
Lanute or any board
member.
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Also, Many thanks to those who have paid
their dues for the year in advance!!! This is a
tremendous help to the association’s cash
flow, especially during the summer months
when the major expense, Lawn Mowing, hits
us hard.

So thanke again.

D

It's time to clean out the house for:

The annual ROIA,

* GrRAGE SALE

Do you have anything you want to get rid of?
Need a little extra Cash?? Then its a good
thing that its time for the annual River Oaks
Garage Sale.
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Participants are asked to “mark” their homes
by tying balloons to their mail boxes signaling
that they are “open for business”.

Here’s the Deal.

Newspaper ads will be placed in the local
paper the week before the sale.

Friday, May 19th, from 7:00 to 8:30 PM any
homeowner wishing to participate in a,
“neighborhood only” presale, may do so.
Saturday, May 20, from 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM,
the sale is open to the general public.

After the sale, any left over items can be
donated to the 2nd Time Around Shop.
Proceeds from the sale of items from this
shop go to the local Meals on Wheels

program. (obviously a worthy cause) Large

items or jewelry may be sold on a
consignment basis. If you need more info on
the resale shop, give .Millie Murphy a call at
393-4615. If you need further info on the
garage sales call, Linda Saxton at 393-2206.
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Drive much?
Tired of the ordeal turning left out of River
Oaks?

Then you'll love this: We will be getting a
Left Turn Lane on a wider route 59 this
summerl! I The construction phase will

- last approximately 3 months and will
inconvenience all of us during that period, but
the end result will be a safer road and access

to our subdivision. That's especially
comforting to those with new drivers in the
family.

_ In the complaint department:
. Our local garbage clean up leaves a bit to
be desired. We will speak to someone at
the City to complain about the service
from the contractors. But we can help
ourselves by making sure all trash cans
are closed tightly, and by picking up trash
cans as soon as possible after they are
emptied. On windy days the empty trash
cans can end up anywhere in the
neighborhood.

2. Dog walking and noise. We know that
raising animals has its challenges, but our
neighbors privacy and yards must be
respected also. If you are having difficulty
training your animals there are several
sources in the county that can help you.
But be aware, county and City ordinances
provide protection for your neighbors
rights. If you need help or have
questions, give Mary Moore a call at 393-
6473.
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Recycling or lack of it, has just come to River

‘aks.in a real negative way. Many of us who live
.n the upper common area have noticed an oil
slick on the lawn. It has killed some of the grass,
makes the common area a dirty place for our
children to play, contaminated the river, and in
general, looks disgusting. After considerable
research by and with the City we believe that the
source of the problem was someone dumping
their waste oil from their car into the sewer
system. This was done somewhere up-stream
(south) of the North side of Franks parking lot.
For anyone who does their own cil changes,
check with the fire department, We hear they are
taking waste oil on Saturday momings. Hopefully
this message will get through to everyone in
Warrenville. Lets make sure we do our part to
keep our community free of all debris. Don't
forget.....................

Can itl!



Place your ad here!!

Anyone interested in advertising for local services; i.e.,
Dog Sitting or Walking, Baby sitting
Lawn Care, Car Washing Etc.
Contact Mark Moore 393-6473

NEED A BABY-SITTER?

I have just completed a baby sitters course and am available fdr‘baby-
sitting afternoons and weekends. Please call Stephanie Sinnott, 393-
2808. |
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